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Redcar Walker 65
· OLYMPIC HYBRID WALKING RUNNERS

Some of you will remember that I wrote in Walker 64 that in my opinion, many walkers in the women’s Olympic 20k should have been DQ long before the end but they got through with one or two red cards. Many of you agreed with me that they were breaking contact, not straightening at all or straightening late. As a group we are all concerned that the race walking is becoming a shambles and needs to be sorted out because public perceptions of it are poor. The problem is that judges do not appear to be able to spot obvious transgressions.

I am glad to see that the IAAF is currently considering the introduction of electronic devices to immediately identify continuous lifting as opposed to tripping over a stone. Let us hope that it is agreed upon and quickly introduced to important events so that confidence can be restored to the level that it was in the era of Thompson and Matthews who could be seen on TV to be walking impeccably by Joe Public.
There is an easy answer to all this and it lies in the selection of judges for the highest level races. Older judges are currently barred due to age but there is no eyesight check on those who are chosen or check of ability to spot cheats and chancers who just go flat out and hope that they can get by with only two reds on the board.

I believe that race walking judges should have to pass an MOT. This would be easy to administer. Video a fast race with sufficient competitors from one side of the road and get the prospective judges to stand in a line and judge each competitor at the opposite side of the road. Six could easily be tested at the same time and at the same location. Prospective judges would be required to record a response for each competitor – OK, Bent, Straightening Late or Lifting. A score of 80 percent correct against video evidence would qualify for top grade, 70 percent correct grade 2, 60 percent grade 3 etc. Then irrespective of age select the BEST judges for top events.

I AM HAPPY TO BE THE FIRST VOLUNTEER TO BE TESTED! 

Now come on RWA – GB introduced race walking to the world. Here is your opportunity to clean it up and restore confidence. Please don’t tell me that we have to keep up with foreign walkers whatever methods we use.

· REDCAR WALKERS REGAIN NORTHERN WINTER LEAGUE TROPHY 2012/13

Held over a very windy and wet Bradford course, the last of the Winter League 10km races saw Redcar come out on top. The northern race walking league is held each year over six races starting in October and finishing in February at venues in Cleckheaton, York, Redcar and Bradford. Points are gained for finishing positions and the highest aggregate on handicap wins the trophy.

Going into the last race, Redcar Race Walking Club was neck and neck with Yorkshire Race Walking Club team for the overall first place. Superb walking by Mark Byrne, Angela-Maria Paddick and former World Champion, Marion Fawkes saw the team overtake and power past Yorkshire by a massive 19 points to record a final score of 413 to 394.

Team points are gained over each competitor’s best four races out of the six so club secretary, John Paddick, already had his points in the bag before the last race and did not need to compete again. 

In the last race over 10 kilometres on a hilly course at Drighlington, Mark Byrne was seventh in 63-45, Angela-Maria Paddick was ninth in 67-43 and Marion Fawkes finished tenth in 72-37. This was enough to see the team ease to the front in first place overall and regain a trophy that they lost the year before when the last event was cancelled due to the weather.

· WE HAVE NOT DISAPPEARED!
Many or our readers will know that the contingent from Redcar RWC who actually live in the town have hit a bad period but we have NOT given up. Some of us have had serious injuries and others have had commitments that have prevented them from training. I am pleased to report that organised training sessions have now been restored and some of us can manage around 4 miles. We hope to be ready for some of the 10k races set out below but longer events will inevitably take time. A further problem we have had is that it is two overcoats colder up here and the wind and rain on the seafront make for difficult and very unpleasant sessions.

· PROPOSED 100 MILES/24 HOUR RACE
Dave Jones is looking into the possibility of holding either a 100 mile race on a road loop or a 24 hour event on the track in Redcar in 2014. If we hold a 24 hour event it will be at Guisborough on the track. Dave wants to invite leading distance walkers for an attempt at the world record. I understand that Redcar and Cleveland Council are keen to support the event but before we can go ahead Dave will need to secure significant funding to enable us to offer a first prize of say £1000 for a new world record. If any of you are interested in this concept please let me know so I can pass your details on to Dave. If you have a few grand to spare it would help us considerably.
· WEBSITE

Glen tells me that the restoration of our website is imminent. You will find lots of new photographs on it.

· CLUB RECORDS

At our last meeting several members claimed that they were unaware that we had any club records. I can confirm that I compile them and Peter Jacklin stores the three FULL lever arch files containing them. NOBODY HAS EVER ASKED TO SEE THEM!
FIXTURES
Sunday14 April 
Steve Kellet Race 10k
CIU
Fulfordgate

Sunday 21 April
Jeff Ford Races 5k/10k

Sheffield

Sunday 28 April
RWA 20k



Coventry

Sunday 12 May
Pete Lewis Race 10k

CIU
South Bank

Monday 27 May
BRADFORD 15k/35k

YRWC

Sunday 2 June
Len Yeomans Race 10k
CIU
Fulfordgate

Sunday 14 July
Ken Rowntree Race 10k
CIU
South Bank

Saturday 20 July
Dunnington 10k

CIU/NARWA

Sunday 28 July
RWA 50k/VET 30k


Coventry

Sunday 4 August
Mark Byrne Race 10k
CIU
Fulfordgate

Sunday 1 Sept
Roy Thorpe Race 10k
CIU
South Bank

Sunday 8 Sept
VET 10k



Leicester

I am hoping to be able to do some of these events if my injury gets better in time. If I can’t race I will still go to some of them and judge. CIU events start at 10-30 a.m. Championship races are A races. Sheffield is definitely A but I don’t know about CIU. I hope some of you will be able to join me.
JP (Hon Sec)
